NATIONAL FEDERATION OF THE BLIND OF CT 
BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES
November 6, 2022
Rocky Hill, CT

Meeting was called to order at 9:05 AM.

Roll Call:
President Maryanne Melley, 1st Vice-President Beth Rival, 2nd Vice-President Mary Silverberg, Treasurer Nathanael Wales, Secretary Becky Ireland, Board Members Jim McCollum, Deb Reed, Veronica Alston, and Jim Cronin.
National Representative: 2nd Vice-President of the NFB Ron Brown.
Members: Ralph Dooley, Melissa Thompson, Josephina Martinez, Matt Davis, Justin Salisbury, Marchele Davis, Lucia Lee, Esther Levegnale, Carolyn Dodd, Carol Lemieux, Richard Ireland, Shondra Rosetta, George Reed, Yew Siang Cheong, Judy Potter, Allison Arbuckle, Joe Kolczynski, Brianna Rigsbee, Len Schlenk, Charlie Rival, Paul Duquette, Cheri Duquette, Anne West, and Hope Gregory.

We opened the meeting with the NFB Pledge.

Proposed Changes to the Constitution
President Melley read Article 4-Local Chapters paragraph 2, regarding the dues, as it is currently written and then with the recommended change. President Melley explained the change is needed because of the increase in dues paid by each member. 
President Melley asked for a Yes or No vote on the recommended changes.
Vote was unanimous; motion passes.

REPORTS:

Reading of 2021 Business Meeting Minutes:
Joe Kolczynski read the 2021 Business meeting minutes to the members.
Joe Kolczynski made the following corrections in the Birdies for Charity report. They were:
The word “fees” should be changed to “contribution” because Travelers makes a contribution to us, we don’t pay any fees.
Our goal was $2000 and Travelers contribution was $319.50 plus the money we raised we had a total of $2444.50.
Glen Miller made a motion to accept the minutes.
Seconded: Nathanael Wales
Vote was unanimous Motion passes.

Treasurer’s Report:
Nathanael reported the following:
As of November 3, 2022

Bank Accounts:
•	Our available checking account balance is $117,648.04.
•Our available savings account balance is $52,590.87.

	General and Restricted Funds:
•	Our total general fund (liquid assets) is $138,875.18.
•	Our total of restricted funds is $31,363.73.  of these:
•	$1,489.36 in the Blackford Fund
•	$9,473.91 in the Cummins fund. This fund will see a decrease from the award this year
•	$8,647.65 in the Demarest fund. This year’s award will be deducted as of the next treasurer’s report. We will be able to award this award next year.  At the rate at which we receive donations, we can easily project to award this scholarship yet again in 2024.
•	$3,334.95 in the Higley Fund. This year’s award will be deducted as of the next treasurer’s report.
•	$250.00 in the Betty and Bruce Woodward scholarship fund
•	 $0 in a fund for Braille Enrichment for Literacy and Learning (BELL) Programs benefiting blind children in Connecticut. Thank you to all of you who made this year’s program a success!
•	$1,435.19 in the NFB of CT Technology Fund
•	$260.50 in a fund temporarily holding funds for the at-large chapter
•	$135.05 in a fund temporarily holding funds for the Waterbury Chapter
•	$741.86 in a fund holding funds for the CT Association of Blind Students
•	$447.05 in a fund temporarily holding funds for the CT Association of Guide Dog Users
•	$82.19 in a fund temporarily holding funds for the Southwest Connecticut Chapter, which is being actively restarted.
•	$239.05 in a fund temporarily holding funds for the Hartford Chapter
•	$1,850.00 in state convention sponsorships. Expenses already recorded before this weekend have already been deducted from this fund, and expenses that we are accruing will be deducted until this fund is depleted to 0.
•	$2,500 in a restricted fund holding the funds awarded by the Zukowski Family Foundation Scholarship. This year’s award will be deducted as of the next treasurer’s report.

Note that over the past year our General Fund has continued to grow modestly, including the fact that we provided several National Convention subsidies for the convention held in New Orleans. We will see a decrease in our General Fund after in-person state convention expenses are settled, and we should expect some decrease if we use it for such activities as increased Washington Seminar and National Convention attendance subsidies and other further in-person events to build the Federation.
Beth Rival made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report.
Seconded: Len Schlenk
Vote was unanimous motion passes.

ABPVI (Advisory Board Persons with Visual Impairments) – Beth Rival:
Beth reported the following:
They are currently looking for someone to make calendars for those who are visually impaired.
They had a special meeting last week and they decided to divide into different smaller boards. They are working with technology and education, counselors, and outside agencies to try to make things easier. Outside agencies include AIRA and making health care accessible. When ready, the different boards will submit their recommendation on how to move forward with BESB.
Questions:
Justin Salisbury asked if the NFB had anyone who could help blind vendors who need help advocating for their rights? Beth Rival replied that they receive a vendors report to review at their meetings. She asked Justin to send her the specifics and she will look into it.
Ron Brown offered to have the National Merchant Division President reach out to us. He also suggested inviting the ABPVI director to our convention next year to give a report on what they are doing for blind vendors. 

Nathanael Wales made a motion to accept the ABPVI report.
Seconded: Marchele Davis
Vote was unanimous motion passes.

SRC (State Rehabilitative Council) – Deb Reed:
Deb reported the following:
Their last meeting was September 21st at the time of the meeting there were two vacancies on the Council. The two vacancies were the Work Force Investment Board and the Department of Transportation. 
 A new person will be appointed to the Council from Disability Rights Connecticut. This change applies to the Client Assistive Program. 
The Treasurers reports that the dues were paid for the council administrators under the VOC Rehab programs and also the National State agencies for the Blind. These dues came to $2316.
BESB now has an Orbit Braille Display and Notetaker, Orcam, and a portable CPTV viewer. They are there for us to try and see what works best for us. If interested in purchasing one you can apply for a Technology grant. 
Currently the Consumer Satisfaction Survey is only given to those who have achieved employment. A focus group was formed, and all agreed that a new survey is needed. They need to come up with the criteria they are looking for. Also, it was suggested that it is done quarterly to identify any problems within the program earlier. 
This month’s success story is Amos Isly who has customer service experience with AT&T and Prime Star. Is excited to report, with the help of her counselor Mr. Alberto, she has secured a fulltime position in Arizona She has a friend waiting for her and she is looking forward to making the most of her new opportunity. 
Comments and questions
Marchele Davis asked, “Who serves on the focus group?” Deb replied that group is made up of volunteers from the council as well the Commissioner, the Director of BESB, and the Chair of the council.
Mary Silverberg made a motion to accept the SRC report.
Seconded: Nathanael Wales
Vote was unanimous motion passes.

BCAC (Bureau of Consumer Advocacy Committee) – Korrine Herlth
Korrine was not present no report was given.

PAC Plan (Pre-Authorized Contribution)- Len Schlenk
Len spoke about how easy it is to contribute. It is only $5 a month and can be automatically withdrawn each month. If you are interested in participating, you can call him at 203-394-1891 or you can email him at lfs40@optonline.net.
Comments:
Several members stated that they would like to start contributing to the PAC plan.

The Federationist – Brianna Rigsbee 
Brianna stated that she is seeking articles for our newsletter. They can be about your experiences at the National or state conventions, at a guide dog school, or any other experience you would like to share. Her main focus is to bring us closer as n affiliate through the Federationist. If you need help writing an article, feel free to contact her and she will help you in any way she can. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Comments: Justin Salisbury suggested reaching out to the other New England states to see if they would be interested in combining efforts and have a New England Federationist. Pres. Melley said that it is a good idea and will reach out to her fellow affiliate Presidents. 

New Business:
Washington Seminar 
Pres. Melley asked the Board to suggest an amount for the subsidy for the Washington seminar.  She also mentioned that only 4 members may be allowed to go unless President Riccobono restricts us to only 2 members like he did last year. 
Marchele Davis made a motion to make the subsidy in the amount of $550.
Seconded: Joe Kolczynski
Vote was unanimous Motion passes.
Pres. Melley mentioned that she is looking for volunteers to set up the appointments for the seminar this year. This is an important job, and you need to be persistent. Joe Kolczynski, Mary Silverberg, and Melissa Thompson have volunteered to do this job.

Volunteer for BCAC (Bureau of Consumer Advocacy Committee)
Pres. Melley mentioned that due to health. issues Korrine can no longer do this position. She described what the committee is, how often it meets, and how important it is to be part of this committee. She asked if anyone would like to volunteer for this position. Melissa Thompson volunteered to take over this position. 

Donation Mailers
Pres. Melley mentioned that we have several great Donation Mailers, but we are in need of two more volunteers.  
Lucia explained what the volunteers would have to do as a Donation Mailer. Joe Kolczynski and Ralph Dooley volunteered to help with the mailers.

2023 State Convention
Pres. Melley mentioned she is looking for volunteers for the 2023 State convention committee. They will need to look for a hotel in the southern part of the state and schedule events for the convention. She mentioned that a request for volunteers will go out on the list serve. If interested, please let her know.

NFB of CT Technology Grant
Pres. Melley mentioned that there are a couple of questions that need to be addressed. They are:
Should the affiliate add funds to increase the amount of funds in the Technology fund?
Should all members of the committee receive applications for a grant and not just Paul?
After a brief discussion, it was decided, all members of the committee will receive email applications from applicants. Also, we will increase advertising for this grant by putting it on the List serv and an article in the Federationist. Members also agreed the affiliate should add funds to the grant.
Beth Rival made a motion that $1100 go into the Technology Fund from the affiliate and that this will be revisited at next years’ convention.
Seconded: Cheri Duquette
Vote was unanimous motion passes.

Credit Card Payments
Pres. Melley mentioned that there had been questions about the use of credit cards as a payment option. Pres. Melley and Lucia described to the members why we currently do not have a credit card payment system. One reason mentioned was that it was too expensive for our purposes. We do have Pay Pal where members can use their credit cards. 
After a brief discussion Pres. Melley told members they can form a committee to see if we can set up a credit card payment system that is affordable and easy to use. 

Donation to National Fund Raiser
Pres. Melley mentioned that National is doing a fund raiser where all donations are matched up to $50,000. She said we did very well this year fundraising and proposed donating $5,000 to National.
Len Schlenk made a motion to donate $5,000 to National.
Seconded: Melissa Thompson 
Vote was unanimous motion passes.

January Board Meeting
 Pres. Melley asked who would like to host the Board meeting in January. Deb Reed said the Central Ct. Chapter will host the Board. They are looking at a date of January 14, 2023. Meeting details to follow.

Creating a Support Group for Partners of Blind members
Richard Ireland described his experiences when his wife, Rebecca, lost her sight. He stated how grateful he was for the wonderful support system they had. He proposed creating a support group within the NFB for family members of the blind.  This would give family members a place to talk about how they feel and help them find better ways to help their blind family members.
There was a general discussion among the members. Pres. Melley mentioned that she had no problem if family members wanted to get together and meet with each other. She also encouraged Chapters to reach out to new members and find out and help them with their needs. 

Chapter News 
At Large Chapter- Jim Cronin
Jim mentioned that they started with 7 members and now have over 20 members. He stated another group has restarted the Southwest Chapter. He said they got together for their first meeting in September in Stamford. They talked about issues important to the NFB, held introductions for new members, and useful technology.

Southern Chapter- Len Schlenk 
Len reported that at their next meeting, Nov. 12th, they are having a guest speaker. They will speak about how we can motivate each other.  In December they will get together for a holiday party. 

Central CT Chapter- Deb Reed
Deb stated that Steve Famiglietti spoke at their October meeting. He spoke about the opportunity for people to train and earn money as interns making documents accessible to the blind. She also mentioned that they will have their Christmas party at Paradise Pizza in New Britain, and they will have a Yankee swap grab bag. She mentioned that they will be looking forward to seeing everyone in January at the next Board meeting. 

The Hartford Chapter
Pres. Melley stated that Melissa Thompson has stepped up to strengthen the Hartford chapter. 

Elections
Elections were moderated by Ron Brown 
Nominations:  
President: Maryanne Melley- Nominated by committee
1st Vice-President:  Nathanael Wales- Nominated by committee
2nd Vice-President:  Mary Silverberg- Nominated by committee
Treasurer:  Cheri Duquette- Nominated by committee
Secretary:  Becky Ireland- Nominated By committee
Board Member: Deb Reed- Nominated by committee
Board Member: Veronica Alston- Nominated by committee
Beth Rival- Nominated from floor by Mary Silverberg
Board Member- One year term: Jim Cronin- Nominated by committee 
Veronica Alston-Nominated from floor by Cheri Duquette 

Election Results:
President: Maryanne Melley
1st Vice-President: Nathanael Wales
2nd Vice-President: Mary Silverberg
 Treasurer: Cheri Duquette
Secretary: Becky Ireland
Board Member: Deb Reed
Board Member: Beth Rival
Board Member- One year term: Veronica Alston
 Ron Brown congratulated the new Board on their elections.
 
Pres. Melley thanked Ralph Dooley for doing the door prizes, all the members for attending the convention, and most importantly Ron and Jean for being part of our convention. She also encouraged members to sign up for the AIRA app.

Ron Brown thanked members for making him feel so welcome. He stated that he had a great time and would love to come back anytime. He also stated that he appreciated all the hard work we are doing and will report that all is well in Connecticut to President Riccobono.

Meeting adjourned at 12:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted by,
Rebecca Ireland
Secretary
NFB of CT
